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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana  70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742








October 7, 2015







A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, October 7, 2015.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Gerald Alexander


Ascension

Glenn Angelle


Iberia
Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell


Iberville 
Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Harry Marionneaux


Iberville  



Earl Matherne


Assumption

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Barry Soileau


St. Landry

Absent: 

Cory Chustz



West Baton Rouge

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Tony Germain


CPRA
Danette Bergeron


Citizen

Claire Badeaux


Citizen
Steve Marionneaux


Levee Board Attorney

Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

William Tyson


Executive Director

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

Tiffany Weber


Accounting Specialist
Crissi Canezaro


Accounting Technician

                                                                    * * * * *
President John Grezaffi asked for any public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded.  







        * * * * *
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes from the September 2, 2015 Board meeting.  Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the September 2, 2015 meeting as presented, and to publish the minutes in the official journal. 






                   * * * * *

Mr. Tyson advised the board that the Corps of Engineers is requesting a Right of Entry

to conduct surveys on the Mississippi River Levee West Bank from Morganza to

Donaldsonville.  Motion by Commissioner Earl Matherne, seconded by Commissioner

Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve the request.

We have levee inspections on October 27, 28 and 29, 2015, and if anyone would like to participate, they should contact the levee board office.  








        * * * * *

Mr. Tony Germain of CPRA was present, but had no report.








        * * * * *

Mr. Tyson reported that our auditor determined we have not been following the proper

travel requirements through the Office of State Travel.  Mr. Tyson and the office staff

have met with our attorney, Mr. Steve Marionneaux, regarding this matter.  It seems that the

rules set by the Office of State Travel contradict revised statues put into place for levee

districts.  Mr. Marionneaux is setting up a meeting with Senator Rick Ward to meet with

our office staff to discuss the laws regarding travel.  Mr. Tyson said this is the way we have been handling expenses for the last 30 years.  Mr. Steve Marionneaux said he is hopeful Senator Ward will be able to assist us in clarifying this matter.  We may need to amend the statutes to correct the interpretation.  In the meantime we will handle travel reimbursement as we have in the past.







        * * * * *

Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to grant permanent status to Clay Lewis and give him a 2% increase.







        * * * * *

A sympathy plaque was read and presented to the family of the late Brett Bergeron.  








        * * * * *

There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Daniel Hebert and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

